
 

Newsletter, June 2021 

President’s Report: 

Last month we had a great turnout as we had the 

privilege of a club visit to the nearly complete “Classic 

Workshop” .  What a fabulous asset this will be to our 

city and a great source of information and assistance to 

many of our club members. 

Congratulations and good luck to Kevin and Michael for the 

future of this exciting venture. 

This month we can all get excited about the up coming AGM 

and look forward to seeing another great turnout as you all 

volunteer to join the committee!! 
 

Keep ya motor running and have a pirfic day. 
 

Bill Stanley,  President 

 

 
 

 
 

Annual General Meeting       

Sunday 20th June  
 

We will meet at Burwood Hospital at 12.30pm in  

Mairehau Road car park to depart at 1pm.   

We will have a half hour run and will end up at the                                                    

Papanui Working Men’s Club (Ember’s Bar) for the AGM.  

This will commence at 2pm.   

Afternoon tea will be provided after the meeting. 

This is a good chance to catch up and have a natter. 

For some it may be the opportune chance to join our committee. 

 

 

 



 

Secretary’s /Treasurer’s Report  

We omitted to address this last year due to Covid brain …. At the AGM in 2019 it 

was suggested that members can put forward any expressions of interest for a 

percentage of NET profit generated by activities other than annual subscriptions 

be donated to worthy registered charities.  Members are invited to put forward a 

registered charity and a list will be collated for the incoming committee’s 

consideration. 
 

If you know of any members’ interested in being on the committee, 

then please put their nomination in. The nomination form will be 

available at the AGM. The completed nomination form must be in the 

hands of the Secretary (Jimmi Anderson) before the commencement 

of the Annual General Meeting. 
 

New Membership Cards ….. 

The names have gone to the printers and hopefully you will be able to pick up your 

new membership cards at the AGM. 
 

Stay Safe  

Jimmi Anderson,    

Secretary / Treasurer 
 

Welcome to new members: 
 

Kevin & Debbie Lynn 

Tony & Jeanette Childs 

Ray & Annette Tansey 

Ian & Klyn Loffhagan 
 

Member’s cars at the Mystery Run 



 

Club Captain’s Report   
 

Mystery Cruise – Sunday 16th May  

Another great turnout of club members, 65 people in total and 34 vehicles. We met at the 

Papanui Club and cruised from there to QEll drive then on to Anzac Drive and meandered through 

to 1014 Ferry Road, where we ended our half hour journey. We were greeted by Kevin & Michael, 

the owners of Classic Workshop where they have just established their new business. These 

guys are members of our club 

After getting there, the members all went for a wander through to the classic cars (mainly 

American), which are their own private collection. 

This place is huge and when they open for business, in about a month they will cater for:  

- Vehicle servicing 

- General mechanical repairs and maintenance  

-  Pre-certification and compliance management 

- Pre-purchase inspection 

- Light restorations and rust repairs 

 

They will take on other more specific jobs on a 

case-by-case basis. Just talk to them - they love a 

challenge. 

In time once they have all the necessary approvals in place they’ll be offering Warrant of Fitness 

– motorcycles, cars, trailers, horse floats, caravans, light trucks. 

They will provide the services above as standard for owners of classic cars, motorbikes and light 

trucks. 

Lastly they mention the importance of community. They’ve set up their premises to be 

a comfortable place to hang-out in while you wait for work to be done on your vehicle, or you 

could just drop in as you’re passing. They’d love to see you. 

They’ll continue to keep you updated in the lead up to opening, through the club. 

If you have any questions in the meantime, please don’t hesitate to contact Kevin Giles-Pain on 

0274 520 414 

 

The club supplied afternoon tea for the members and we had a lovely sunny afternoon in a great 

open reception area.  

We hope to see all of you and also the others 

who didn’t get to the Mystery Cruise, next 

month at the Papanui Club, our A.G.M. June 

20th  

Keep on cruising - be safe  

Ray Bewley – Club Captain 



 

Message from Kevin Giles-Pain: 
 

Thank you all again for such a wonderful turn out on Sunday. We felt privileged to host you and 

hope you enjoyed the afternoon. We’re probably a month away from officially opening but in the 

meantime here’s a bit more information about us and what we’re aiming to provide. 

We believe that owning a classic is a combination of experiences:  

- A passion for the style and craftsmanship with which they were designed and built, and the 

stories behind the cars 

- The joy of driving a classic and experiencing their unique personalities on the road 

- The shared enthusiasm of classic-car owners and the friendships and community of like-minded 

people that form around them 

We want to support classic-car owners and their cars to keep these experiences alive. 

We want to help you keep your classic on the road - because it's there that the classic car 

experience really comes to life. 

Quite a few people asked about the floor at the workshop. Several were thinking about finishes 

for their garages. The contact details of the firm that did the flooring is: 

Regis Coatings 

regiscoatings.co.nz 

ph: 0800 542 542 

email: sales@regiscoatings.co.nz 
 

We also believe that a classic is very much in the eye of the beholder. 

We’ll help with classics of all origins and ages, from veterans to the classics of tomorrow. 

If it's a classic to you, it's a classic to us.  

 

 
 

http://regiscoatings.co.nz/
mailto:sales@regiscoatings.co.nz


 

 

More great opportunities to get the car out 

and enjoy each other’s company 

 

Independence 

Day – Poker Run 

Sunday 4th July 
 

 

Mid Winter 

Christmas Run 

Sunday 25th July 

 
 

 

Annual Run 

Sunday 15th August 

 



 

Congratulations to: 

Michael & Keren 

      Wishing you all the very best 
****************************************************************** 

Thank you to those who have offered their cars and time 

for this event, we would like a few more if possible please. 
 

 

 
 

 

Ronald McDonald House South Island will again host our annual Christchurch Supper Club 

event, raising important funds to support the families that stay at the house. As part of 

this event we are again looking for support of club members with classic or vintage cars 

to surprise the guests, transporting them from the pre-dinner cocktail event to their 

individual dining locations (most within Central city). We are looking for a total of 70 

vehicles, small and large, so any help you can provide would be fantastic. Details Below: 

 

Date:                                      Friday 18th June 

Pre-dinner Venue:                   Christ’s College, Rolleston Avenue, Christchurch Central 

Vehicles onsite:                       By 7.00pm 

Ready for guests to depart:    From 7.10pm 

Dining Locations:                     We try and keep them centrally located and I will be able 

to advise of all the dining locations a little closer to the event. Depending on total 

numbers on the night, we may need each vehicle to transport two groups of guests 

Thank you in advance for any assistance you may be able to provide 
 

They have indicated that if your vehicle only can take one passenger, they 

are more than happy for this to happen.  Some of the participants just 

want to experience a drive in a classic.  If you can commit to this on Friday 

18th June, please let me know and I will collate a list for RMH.                 

Thank you, Jimmi (021 2379637) 
 

 


